
‘At the heart of the Community, with the 
Community at its heart’

Newsletter 7

8th December 2023

Dear Parents/Carers,

I hope this newsletter finds you well and getting in the Christmas spirit. Christmas 
has well and truly arrived at Ingham school with our Christmas sock day,  our 
Christmas decoration competition and the sound of Christmas songs ringing out 
through the corridor as Key Stage 1 get ready for their Christmas performance next 
week. 

There were so many excellent entries into the Christmas decoration competition, and 
everyone got to hang their decoration or a bauble on the Christmas tree, kindly 
donated by Fillingham Christmas Trees. Our tree looks perfect in the library. 

Yesterday all children from Y2 to Y6 took part in an Online safety workshop hosted by 
Lincolnshire Stay Safe partnership. These workshops were really practical and 
informative and reinforced the message about being safe online. Please do talk to 
your children about what they learnt in the workshops. They also talked to the 
children about the CEOP Education (thinkuknow.co.uk) website. There are activities for all 
age groups and a parent page too-take a look. 

Aladdin

On Wednesday the whole school visited the New 
Theatre Royal to watch the pantomime. The 
children behaved impeccably and were a credit to 
the school. The pantomime was very funny and 
the children (and staff!) loved it! 

Here is what some of the children had to say:

“I liked the end when the baddy turned into a 
goody.”  Elliot (R)

“The sword fight at the end was the best bit ever!” 
William (R) 

“I liked the dancing and the songs.” Sophie (Y2)

“My favourite bit was when the Genie came out of 
the lamp.” Vincent (Y1)

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/


Diary Dates
Monday 11th December   Drama club performance 4:15pm
Thursday 14th December  EYFS and KS1 Christmas play 2:30pm, 6pm
Friday 15th December   Rudy’s run (Sports kit needed) Messy Church
Monday 18th December  Christingle service- in school celebration
Tuesday 19th December  Christmas lunch and Christmas Jumper day
      2:45pm Key Stage 2 Christmas Celebration 

     (KS2 parents invited)
Wednesday 20th December  Christmas Party day and break up for Xmas 

     holidays 
Wednesday 3rd January  Start of Term 3

As always, please catch me at the school gate or make an appointment to see me 
if you have any questions or queries. 

Enjoy the weekend.

Mrs Hutchinson
Headteacher

 Message from Mrs Peacock-Sport lead

  Cricket-Term 3

Gary Cooke from Lincolnshire cricket will be delivering a block of 6 sessions across 
the whole school day at Ingham Primary School on Wednesdays in Term 3 from 
Wednesday 3rd January to Wednesday 7th February 2024. Teachers will confirm 
which of your classes PE lesson this will replace as children will need to be in 
sports kit every Wednesday and one other day each week. 

There is also the opportunity for KS2 children to sign up to an after-school club 
from 3:25-4:25 should your child wish to develop their cricket skills further. Please 
register your interest on Class Dojo to School admin and we will let you know if 
you have a place.
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